
I lift up my eyes toward the mountains; whence shall help come to me?  
My help is from the Lord, who made heaven and earth. 

 
 

The Exodus journey had barely begun before Moses and Israel were ambushed by the armies of 
Amalek at the oasis of Rephidim in the Sinai Desert.  Historians believe the two armies were evenly 
matched.   Victory came not at the hands of swords and spears that day, but in the upraised hands of 
Moses, calling out to God for help.  When Moses’ arms were raised, Israel was victorious.  If his 
arms came down, the Amalek began to advance.  Moses and Israel had to persevere.  In placing 
their lives and their burdensome task in the hands of God, trusting in him completely to provide for 
their need, they didn’t just win against their foe, they mowed down Amalek and his people with the 
edge of the sword.  
 

I would like to draw your attention on two points from the first reading today.   First is God’s faith-
fulness and abiding love to his people.  In spite of the complaining of the Israelites against God 
when life in the desert got rocky, God did not abandon them.  We too may have similar attitude.  As 
long as everything is going well, we give praise to God.  But when we face hardships of life, we 
may quickly forget what God has done for us and still doing even in the midst of the storm.  The 
truth is that God is walking with us in all that we are going through.  At times, we may feel He is 
distant but we know and believe that he knows our needs.  He will intervene in his own time.  The 
responsorial psalm reminds us that our help is from the Lord. Where else can we go?  Only God has 
the words of everlasting life (Ps 19). 
 

The second point is our need for each other.  Moses and Joshua needed each other.  The first read-
ing gives us the wonderful image of Moses standing on the top of a hill holding his staff while 
Aaron and Hur, one on either side, support his arms and hands until the sun sets so that Moses does 
not have to lower his staff. 
 

On his own, Moses does not have the strength and endurance to sustain the necessary pose.  Not 
only did Moses need to appeal to God for help, he needed the support of others, of his community.  
We may feel unable to sustain the persistence to continue to fight for justice, especially when we 
consider the number of people like the widow in the Gospel who do not appear to be in a position to 
fight effectively for it themselves, but we do not have to do it alone.  The support from our commu-
nity of faith can help sustain us. 
 

Today as we celebrate the legacy of St Joseph Parish in Homewood, I think of all those who have 
given of their time, talents and treasure since the inception of the Parish to keep it as a beacon of 
hope in the Homewood community.  I think of all the priests, Deacons, lay ministers, volunteers 
who had served in the parish.  There are a lot to be proud of in the rich history of St Joseph that 
have nourished generations of Catholics and served as a pillar in the community.  To all who have 
shaped the life of St Joseph parish - deceased and living - one way or another, I say THANK YOU!  
May the souls of the departed ones continue to rest in peace!  May God continue to shower His 
blessings abundantly upon the living! 
 

Jesus’ parable stresses that his disciples must pray always without becoming weary, without losing 
heart.  Just as the disciples navigated the uncertainties of the early days of the church by turning to 
prayer, so must we do today as we begin this new spiritual journey as the united parish of Ss Joseph, 
Anne & Emeric. 
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